
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 
Please be advised that a portion of the Paul Henry 
Thornapple Trail will be closed for the month of November 
2022, reopening on December 1, 2022. 
 
The portion of the Paul Henry Thornapple Trail that is within 
the Village limits (the first one half mile) will remain open.  
This includes the first two bridges and the Mill Pond where 
no hunting is allowed. 
 
The remaining trail crosses private property and is closed 
to the public during the November hunting season. 
 
Glorimar Ayala 
Village Clerk 
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